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Calendar of Events 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

May 26 
“Historical Outreach Programs” 
Joan Malmrose, Dickinson 
Historical Society 
 
 
 
 
 

June 30  
“Getting on the Right Track to 

Finding Your Ancestors” 
Sue Kaufman, Clayton Library 
Center for Genealogical Research, 
Houston 
 
 
 
 

July – No Meeting 
 
 
 
 

August 25  
“The Crew Left Behind” A 
report of Jean Laffite’s crew and 
their descendants who 
remained in Galveston and the 
Bay Area after their captain 
sailed away. 
Lou Graves MacBeth – Laffite 
Society of Galveston  
 
 
 
 
 

September 29  
“Galveston County Ghosts” 

 Dash Beardsley, Ghost Tours of 
Galveston  
 
 
 
 
 

October 27 
      “Haunted League City” 
LCDR Joyce Zongrone, USN 
(Ret.) 
 

 
 
 
 

 November 17  

“The History of the Catholic 
Church in Galveston County” 

 Lisa May, Archivist, Archdiocese 
of Houston 
 
 
 

December – No meeting  
 

May 26th Speaker 

 

            Historical Outreach Programs 
Our special guest speaker, Joan Malmrose, is the Executive Director of 
the Dickinson Historical Society, a position that she 
has held since 2013.  Previous to that time, Joan 
was an educator and counselor.  She was born a 
Yankee but moved to Texas in 1976 and to 
Dickinson in 1979, just before the great flood of 
“79.  Joan earned a  Bachelor degree in Special 
Education and a Masters degree from University of 
Houston, Clear Lake as an Educational 
Diagnostician and then as a Licensed Professional 
Counselor.  Since directing the Dickinson Historical 
Society, Joan has overseen the completion of the 
Dickinson Founders’ Monument which is adjacent 
to the Dickinson Public Library.   
 
 

The League City Historical Society meets at the Bus Barn next to the West Bay 
Common School Children’s Museum 210 Kansas Street, League City ~ 6:45pm 

Social ~ 7:00pm Meeting 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Check out the AMAZING mural at the Helen Hall Library from Jeff Szymanski 
Muralist. He certainly depicts the history of League City all in one painting. Jeff 
and his other work can be found at http://jeffsartstudio.com/ 

Stop by and view it in person! 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Jeff-Szymanski-Muralist/449732258521577
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Jeff-Szymanski-Muralist/449732258521577
http://jeffsartstudio.com/


2 

 
LCHS 2016 

 Board Members 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Doug McKee 
President 

 
 
 

Mike Peterson 
Vice President 

 
 
 

Diana Dornak  
Treasurer 

 
 
 

Susan Pierce 

 Secretary 
 
 
 

Phyllis White 
Corresponding Secretary 

 
 
 

Helen Hodges 
Director 

 
 

 

Richard Lewis    
 Director 

 
 

 

Daryl Krogman 
Director 

 
 

 

Melodey Hauch 
Director 

 
 
 

Katie Benoit Hake       
Director 

 
 

 

Doris Teets         
Director 

 
 
 

Ronnie Richards 
Director 

 
 
 

Catharin Lewis  
Museum Curator/Director 

 
 

 

 
Please keep Richard Lewis in 
your prayers for his continued 
recovery. 
 
Also, keep Pat Dawson, 
husband of Past President 
Joanna Sharp Dawson in your 
thoughts. He is now at 
Regent’s Care on Texas 
Avenue. 

Meeting Minutes 
 

Susan Pierce, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

April 28, 2016 Meeting 
 

Vice-President Mike Peterson welcomed everyone to the meeting and 
introduced our guest speaker, Ellen Rider, Curator of the Galveston 
Railroad Museum.  Ms. Rider discussed the history of railroads in Texas.   
 

Ms. Rider’s presentation was entitled, “Tracks through Time.”  Before the 
transportation revolution, most cities in the United States were settled near 
a coastline because of the lack of transportation options.  The U.S. 
government began to invest in the building of railroads by giving land 
grants.  In 1828, the first commercial railroad was chartered.  Railroads 
throughout the U.S. were built by immigrants.  The completion of a 
transcontinental railroad in May 1869 changed America.  New settlements 
appeared, the overall economy improved, there was better communication 
through telegraph service, and the American diet improved with added 
fruits and vegetables because of refrigerated railcars. 
 

The first railway in Texas was chartered in 1850.  This Texas line ran from 
Houston to Stafford.  Texas had the first steam locomotive.  During the 
Civil War, most of the Confederate railroads failed, but the Galveston 
railroads were used to bring in soldiers, breaking up the Union blockade 
on railroads.  After the Civil War, trains ran from Galveston to Houston.  
The Houston railways used the threat of yellow fever as a scheme to 
quarantine the Galveston lines, so Galveston began its own railroad, 
called the Gulf, Colorado, and Santa Fe.  This line never extended its 
tracks directly into Houston, however, because of what the Houston 
companies had done.  This line went completely around Houston.   
 

The Galveston Union Passenger Depot was used from 1930-1967.  The 
Gulf, Colorado, and Santa Fe line was a major passenger line, running 
throughout Texas but, again, not into Houston.  Hurricanes have twice 
flattened the Galveston depot, and during the 1900 storm, forty-two 
railroad workers were killed. 
 

A great deal of goods are still shipped by train throughout the country.  
Ms. Rider can see the rail yards from her office and says grain, oil, and 
occasionally automobiles come into Galveston by train.  
  

Meeting adjourned.    

 
 
The City of League City and American Legion Post 554 will host a Memorial Day 
Ceremony in honor of the men and women who have sacrificed their lives in 

service of our country on May 30 at 10 a.m. The ceremony will be 
held at Fairview Cemetery, 901 N. Kansas, and features a moment 
of silence, a wreath ceremony, and roll call of area service 
members who have died while in military service. 
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Curatorõs Corner 
 
 

         

                                       
                                        Catharin Lewis, Director/Curator 

                     
    

 

     
    
 

Thank you for your prayers, cards, meals and thoughts over the last month for my husband.  
Thankfully he is doing so much better after brain surgery and is recovering very well.  He will still need 
to be careful over the next few months, but we are truly grateful that he is here. 
 
Needless to say, the museum has taken back seat to my personal life this past month.  We have been 
busy with classes most mornings, but my afternoons have been at home with my husband.   We held 
10 schoolhouse sessions in April and have had 17 so far this month.  We had 312 visitors in April and 
have had 378 in May so far.  The groups have come from Kingwood, Sugarland, Pearland, Humble, 
Galveston, Friendswood, Houston and League City. 
 
We want to thank Catherine and Scott Gill for their recent help trimming the front trees for our buses.  
This was a special treat and we thank them for their time and hard work.  Of course still more work 
needs to be done.  
 
Work Day is set for June 4 from 9 ς Noon.  We need help with the weeding, tree trimming and 
washing windows.  We need to make the corner sparkle and could use as many helpers to make our 
job easier and faster. Please consider coming and sharing in this much needed task.   
 
Courtesies and Curtsies are set for July 19 from 9 ς Noon.  This is a special program open to both boys 
and girls ages 6 ς 13 years.  A full program is planned around etiquette and manners with invitation 
handwriting, table manners, story, craft and activities.  Cost is $10 per person.  Everyone is asked to 
call the museum to R. S. V. P for reservations.  Space is limited, so call early. 
 
We want to thank Kathy Hillman from Newton, Texas for her recent donation of the Bulletin Board Set 
of Civil War Posters for our museum collection   These will be very useful in future exhibits.  We also 
want to thank Billy Sneed for his donation of his book with CD, entitled, Bits of League City Life in the 
1950s.  His book tells his story and will be a great resource about life in League City. 
 
Museum Summer Hours will be limited to Tuesday thru Thursday for the months of June, July and 
August unless by special appointment.  We will be open from 9 ς 4pm on these days.  Groups may 
schedule for any day of the week but a minimum of 15 ς 28 persons per class is required and cost is 
$5 person.   Please call or register on line for the schoolhouse programs. 
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Did you know that é? 
      By LCDR Joyce Zongrone, USN (Ret.) 
 

Did you know that while Galveston had the first telephone in the State of Texas, League City did not 
have telephone service until 1909, more than thirty years later. 
 
In 1876, at the Philadelphia Centennial Exposition, one of its visitors, Colonel A. H. Belo from Texas, 
became interested in Alexander Graham Bell’s exhibit of his new invention, the telephone. Belo, 

publisher of the Galveston News,   installed a telephone line between his 
newspaper office and his Galveston home on March 18, 1878. Belo 
incorporated the newly invented telephone by successfully linking his 
home to the Galveston News This was the first telephone installed in 
Texas and one of the first 1,000 telephones installed. 
 
Although Alexander Graham Bell is credited with 
the invention and patent Union Telegraph 
Company in 1877 under patents awarded to 

Thomas A. Edison.  
 
According to present standards, early switchboards were quite crude. Calls 
were made by battery signals operated by push buttons and almost all lines 
were party lines. An experimental telephone exchange system was set up 
in Boston where Bell was professor of Vocal Physiology and Elocution at 
the Boston University School of Oratory. 
 
Three years later, in 1881, The Southwestern Telegraph and Telephone Company began operating 
exchanges in Arkansas and Texas and took over the Galveston and Houston exchanges. Long 
distance lines between towns were completed in 1883 with construction of the state's first long 
distance line linking Galveston and Houston.  
 
In June of 1909, 186 telephone poles of three different sizes arrived in League City from Elmhurst, 
Wisconsin.  The poles and wires were run along alleys, so as to keep the appearance of the streets 
nice and clean.  Southwestern Telephone and Telegraph Company allowed the use of their 45-foot 
poles for telephone cables to cross the railroad tracks.  The newly-constructed Butler Building housed 
the exchange switchboard along with Citizens State Bank, a drugstore, a doctor’s office, a real estate 
and insurance office and a hardware store. By 1933, League City had 106 telephones. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    Telephone office League City 1909          1909 League City telephone line man, Bill Knowles 

 
 

  1876 Bell Speaking into Telephone 

 

         1876 Bell telephone iron box receiver 

 

https://tshaonline.org/handbook/online/articles/fbe44
https://tshaonline.org/handbook/online/articles/eeg03
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Telephone
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Boston_University
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The Galveston County Historical Museum will display 
their recently acquired 1908 American LaFrance steam 
fire engine at a celebration and fundraiser presented by 
Jennifer Wycoff Director-Curator of Galveston County 
Museum, Parks & Cultural Services, with support of the 
Galveston County Historic Commission. The event will 
take place on the front lawn of the old County 
Courthouse. The date: Wednesday, June  8th from 4:00 
to 7:00 PM. Mario’s of Galveston will provide light 
refreshments. The public is cordially invited to attend 
and donate to the restoration of the steam fire engine 
on display. A private donor will give $10,000 at the 
event and encourages a match to be made! 
 
The Galveston Fireman's Union has agreed to a long-
term loan of the 1908 vehicle to the Galveston County 
Museum, which will exhibit the old steam truck and fire 
related artifacts from the museum’s collections.  The 
firemen of Fire Station #1 and the Fireman’s Union, will 
exhibit modern fire trucks, conduct demonstrations, and 
present the “Old Horse Drawn Steam Pumper”. Melanie 
Wiggins, historian, and Gregg Riley of the Galveston 
Fire Department will give short talks about the antique 

pumper and explain its complex workings.  
 
A brief outline of the machine's existence shows that it was built by the American LaFrance Company 
in Elmira, New York and is a 1908 Metropolitan model No. 3. The fire department's new engine 
arrived on a Southern Pacific steamship on the afternoon of September 11, 1908, and testing 
immediately followed. After it was accepted by the Galveston Fire Department, it went into action and 
for many years assisted in dousing local fires. During World War II, the thirty-four-year-old machine 
came close to being thrown into the scrap drive, but outraged citizens saved it. Following the war, the 
pumper went into the Galveston Railroad Museum, but was flooded by eight feet of water in 
Hurricane Ike. Since then, the fire department has been caring for their antique and in February 
agreed to loan it to the county museum. 
 
*Silent Auction will be held exhibiting early 1900’s images of fires and fire fighters in Galveston 
County. 
 

Jennifer Wycoff  

Director - Curator  

Galveston County Museum  

Parks and Cultural Services  

722 Moody, Galveston, Texas 77550 (409) - 766- 2340  

jennifer.wycoff@co.galveston.tx.us  

 We offer Exceptional Life Experiences!  

  

mailto:jennifer.wycoff@co.galveston.tx.us
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2016 Dues Form 

League City Historical Society 

 

 

Thank you for being a member of the League City Historical Society.  It is time to renew membership for 2016.  Dues for various 

types of memberships are as listed below. 

 

To renew your membership, choose the membership level that is best for you, complete the form below and mail to LCHS, P. O. 

Box 1642, League City, TX 77574. You may also bring renewal and check to the next meeting.  

 

Note:  If you have paid your dues in October 2015 or later, you are current for the year 2016 

  

CATEGORY  

 

ÇStudent/Active Military   $20  

ÇSenior (60 and over)   $25  

ÇSenior Couple    $35  

ÇSingle (Individual)   $35 

                                             ÇFamily                             $50  

    ÇSupporting Patron      $100 

     ÇLife Membership      $400   

           
        

   

BUSINESS CATEGORY 
 

ÇBusiness Member    $100  

ÇBusiness Partner    $200  

ÇBusiness Leader    $300 

 

Please update your membership information. 

 

Name: __________________________________________________________________________________ 

(If  Family Membership, please include names of family members.)  
 

Address ________________________________________________________________ 

 

City__________________________________________________State________________Zip____________ 

 

Phone: Home Phone_______________________________ Cell Phone: ______________________________ 

 

email address: ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Æ Check if your name, address or email has changed recently.  

 

Æ Check if you would like to receive your newsletter, meeting minutes and/or meeting notices by email, to help save on postage.  

 

 

                          


